
Correspondence Report for HHIBAC Executive Board Meeting 
September 14, 2020 

(Soror Dallas continues to pick up the mail at the PO and forwards me the information 
via email)


June 30 

• Thank you’s from: family of Tori Rolack, DeAnna Holmes (graduation gift), Mercy 
Mission for pandemic donation, DeAnna Holmes (graduation gift from the GEMS 
committee) & Mount Calvary Missionary for the memorial donation in honor of Obrie 
Smith Jr (Soror Cora Smith must have sent our gift to her to the church)


• A card from MET (in NY) shaped as a teacup from Pikesville MD, No name just an 
address


• Campaign materials for Soror Lisa Hood, Joyce Diggs & Alicia Freshwater


• An IRS statement that Soror Dallas gave to President Kannick


July  

• Campaign Material from Shenita Cunningham 


• A request for a pledge from St Jude


• Thank you card from Dorothy McLauchin’s family


September 

• A returned Retreat gift that was sent to the correct address


• A notice about the Chapter’s storage insurance changing companies


• Thank you note from Amber: “Dear Sorors thank you for your gifts to celebrate 
the birth of our daughter Amina Charisse Blakes on May 21. Both on behalf of 
our chapter and individually I’ve been blessed to be a Delta for many years, 
but HHIBAC has been with me when I became a mother and I’m grateful you 
all have supported me in that journey. Love Soror Blakes”. 

• Thank you email from Soror Patricia Montgomery for the beautiful birthday card she 
received  from the Chapter & others that remembered her birthday on September 
11th.




• Thank you email from Soror Holland-Johnson for the beautiful birthday card from 
the Chapter for her birthday on September 6.


• Wells Fargo Hot Jobs Newsletter: Receive these monthly and keep in a file on 
Chapter email labeled ‘Wells Fargo Jobs’. I can email the information to anyone who 
is interested.


• Reminder: Next HHIBAC newsletter will be emailed around 9/25. Please email 
information to go into the issue by 9/20. (gshjohnson@gmail.com)


Submitted by 

Gwendolyn Holland-Johnson

Corresponding Secretary

HHIBAC 
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